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Region looking at Lake Erie pipeline 
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Waterloo Region is joining a $300,000 study into the feasibility of a water pipeline from Lake Erie. 

The proposed pipeline would draw water from an existing Nanticoke treatment plant. The plant would be expanded to supply treated water to seven communities along the Grand River. 

Councilors approved the study Tuesday as part of long-term planning, but said they still have no plans to build a pipeline before 2035. Pipeline costs have been estimated at $500 million. 

“It is our job, and I think we’re doing a good job, to put (a pipeline) off as long as we can,” said Coun. Tom Galloway, of Kitchener. 

He warned that the region will need to be careful about partnering with communities that may have different pipeline timetables. “Some will want to go sooner, some will want to go later,” he said. 

Coun. Claudette Millar, of Cambridge, opposed joining the pipeline study. She fears this region may be drawn into building a pipeline that may never be needed. 

“Projects like this have a way of taking on a life of their own,” Millar warned. 

Millar wonders if an ancient underground river valley, discovered beneath the Grand River watershed, could provide enough water to cancel pipeline plans. “It might satisfy our need,” she said in an interview. 

Researchers have launched a three-year study of the ancient river valley, buried by glaciers more than 10,000 years ago. 

Waterloo Region, population 507,000, draws 80 per cent of its drinking water from underground and 20 per cent from the Grand River. Underground sources are considered plentiful and they are being expanded. Water conservation is keeping pace with growth. 

Some environmentalists oppose a pipeline at any time, calling on politicians to focus instead on conservation and groundwater protection. However, regional government forecasts call for a Great Lake pipeline by 2035, when the population has grown beyond 729,000. 

The feasibility study is to be conducted by seven communities that could share Lake Erie water. A consultant yet to be hired is expected to conclude the study by the summer of 2008. The study is to look at pipeline costs, design, risks, funding and governance. 

Study partners include Brantford, the counties of Haldimand, Norfolk and Brant, Six Nations of the Grand River Territory, and Mississaugas of the New Credit. 

The feasibility study is meant to help politicians decide if a pipeline partnership makes sense. 

Lake Erie is touted as a pipeline source in part because there’s already a water-taking permit in place that’s big enough to service Waterloo Region and other communities. The Ontario government approved the permit in the 1970s, based on a 1969 plan to pipe water from Lake Erie to Waterloo Region. 

Treatment facilities at Nanticoke would have to be expanded. 

Lake Huron has long been a preferred pipeline source for this region, based on the public perception that its water is cleaner. 

However: 

• Officials contend there’s no difference in treated water from either lake. 

• Pipeline costs are similar. 

• The Ministry of the Environment has said it will reject Lake Huron as a source, to avoid diverting water from one Great Lake to another. 

(Water used here becomes treated wastewater that flows to Lake Erie, down the Grand River.) 

Waterloo Region is to pay two-thirds of the cost of the feasibility study, as the largest water user in the study group. 

